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The Special Meeting of the Town of Coronation Town Council was held in Council Chambers in the Town 

Office on Monday, January 11th, 2021, commencing at 7:00 pm. 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:   

Mayor Ron Checkel, 
Deputy Mayor Mark Stannard, 
Councillor Brett Alderdice,  
Councillor Shelley Cook, 
Councillor Jackie Brigley  
CAO Quinton Flint,  
 

Absent     Councillor Keith Griffiths, 
Assistant CAO Delayne Golby 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Checkel called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.    
 
    Mayor Checkel provides an update on Councilor Keith Griffiths,  
     

“With great sorrow, we have learned of the passing of a long-standing 
member of Town Council, Councillor Keith Griffiths. Town flags have 
been lowered to half-mast in his honour. 

Keith Griffiths represented The Town of Coronation and was a Councillor 
from 2013 to 2021. Keith contributed to numerous boards over the years 
and represented the community to the fullest in any way he could.  

Throughout his tenure, Keith was a stalwart for fiscal responsibility, 
reducing debt levels, and respecting taxpayers’ dollars. He championed 
issues such as healing the relationship between the Town of Coronation 
and the County Paintearth. Moreover, he encouraged our community to 
build a strong connectedness and community culture. Keith was vital to 
debate and always had meaningful points to contribute to and 
advocated for those who couldn’t stand up for themselves. Keith asked 
hard questions and never veered away, consistently placing the 
community interest first protecting our community.  

There is no doubt that Keith cared deeply for the entire Town. His service 
as a councillor representing Coronation, and the issues he championed 
at the Council horseshoe, made a significant and meaningful 
contribution to our growth and accomplishments. 
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On behalf of the Council, I extend our deepest sympathies to Keith’s 
family, friends, colleagues and neighbours. He will be greatly missed by 
us all, and Keith will forever have a place in all our hearts and within our 
council chambers.” 

Sincerely,  

Ron Checkel, 
Mayor, 
Town of Coronation 

 
 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT:   
 
2020-001 Deputy Mayor Stannard motioned to adjourn the Regular Meeting of 

Council at 7:07 pm in the shed of the events that have transpired and 
wishes to conduct the business of the January 11th, 2021 Regular 
Meeting of Council at the next scheduled meeting of Council on January 
25th, 2021. 

   
   Carried 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________________  _____________________________________ 
Ron Checkel,    Quinton Flint, 
Mayor    Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 


